

SOUTHEAST MISSOURI STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE

W. W. PARKER, PRESIDENT CAPE GIRARDEAU, MISSOURI

January 2 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen Director of Athletics University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Please accept my congratulations upon your son's performance on your basket-ball team. In view of the fact that I remember when the lad was born some years ago it is difficult for me to believe that he is playing on a Big Six basketball team. Please extend my congratulations to him also.

With the season's greetings and the very best of personal good wishes to you and yours, I am,

Most cordially yours,

W. W. PARKER President

WWP:BC